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Abstract: Montezuma Castle (MOCA) is a 20 room cliff dwelling associated with the Southern Sinagua archeological culture and approximately dated to the Honanki and Tuzigoot Phases (A.D. 1125-1400).  Declared a National Monument in 1906, the site is an uncommonly well preserved example of prehistoric architecture. Montezuma Castle is an iconic structure deeply associated with the public’s perception of Arizona prehistory. Surprisingly, the site has been the focus of few archeological and architectural studies. As a result, very little is known about the construction, occupation, or current condition of the site.

The well preserved architecture, especially intact wooden ceilings, presents an opportunity to study many aspects of prehistoric life. These studies will strengthen the unnecessarily weak interpretation of the site currently presented to park visitors. The proposed study will more adequately define the significance of the MOCA cliff dwelling, thus strengthening its legitimacy as an important structure. 

In 2009 several previously unrecorded species of wooden roof beams, including a Ponderosa Pine (Pinus ponderosa), Ash (Fraxinus sp.) and Douglas Fir (Pseudotsuga menziesii)were found inside the dwelling. Douglas Fir and Ponderosa Pine are known to yield cutting dates capable of informing archeological interpretations of construction sequencing, functional use, and social behavior within archeological sites. With the prospect of acquiring cutting dates, the park began consulting with Tom Windes, dendroarcheologist at the Maxwell Museum of Anthropology, to determine the possibility of refining broadly inaccurate construction dates. In addition to construction sequencing, tree-ring sampling also presents the opportunity to collect data on the prehistoric environment affecting construction decisions.

This scope of work proposes to continue the study of prehistoric wooden beams containing chronometric and environmental data. UNM will work with the park to collect and inventory information on prehistoric wood treatment and use throughout the site. This information will identify evidence of prehistoric behaviors associated with the construction of wooden ceilings throughout the dwelling. Additionally, UNM will work with park staff to extract tree-ring cores from several wooden beams at the site. These tree-ring cores will be submitted for analysis to determine cutting dates associated with the construction of the Montezuma Castle Cliff Dwelling. The data acquired from this project will provide a level of detail associated with the prehistoric construction and use of the dwelling. Information from the study will enhance the existing interpretation of the ruin and provide a wealth of data for non-NPS researchers in the fields of archeology, ethnobotany and plant pathology.
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